
WCMC  
MINUTES OF MEETING 

26/06/2025 
 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
X. Meadows, D. Armytage, P. Dent, J. Court, J.B. Owen, K. Thomas, M. Thomas, E. Vaughan, 
R. Brace. 
 
APOLOGIES RECIEVED 
 
T. Brinsden, M. Beynon-Evans, R. Husband, M. Sharpe, R. Williams, L & D. Drake, J. Rees, 
M. Beynon, P. Hayman, W. Hughes, E. Makepeace, G. John, A. Williams. 
 
Unfortunately, the Chairman couldn’t attend the meeting this evening so the members 
present would like to thank Malcolm Thomas for standing in at the last minute. 
 
Malcolm apologised for being so busy that he hadn't yet had time to organise a chip run, as 
previously discussed. 
 
We also welcomed new member Paul Roger (Who was not in attendance) to the club. 
 
During the meeting we discussed the Carmarthenshire County Run. It has been decided by 
all members present this evening, that ‘Goodie bags’ will be used for the run to make it 
easier when people are checking in. The bags will hopefully contain, a route map, a bottle of 
water, a pen/pencil, the Monte Carlo style rally board and a set of zip ties to attach said 
board. It was agreed that this would make things quicker, easier and hopefully ease 
‘congestion’ at the signing in point on the day.  
 
Xoe has sorted for the keys to the toilets at the rugby ground, to be ‘signed out’ to her, the 
evening before the run (we don't want to disturb them so early on a Sunday morning after a 
busy and possibly late Saturday nights business.) She then must return them herself so 
there is only ONE person to ‘chase’ should there be any issues. 
 
Malcolm is going to try and source some bottled water for the day. David already has bags to 
donate. Jeff will sort the printing of the route maps and Xoe will try and source pens or 
pencils for the run. (All of which we are Hoping will be donated as the run is to raise funds for 
charity) 
 
We have used a very small portion (£200.00) to purchase a gas griddle. This was welcomed 
by members as not only will be used for the County run to cook the bacon rolls for the 
morning, but also for runs in where we can return to Whitland RFC and have a BBQ. 
Jeff has spoken to people who now run Whitland RFC, and they are only too happy for us to 
use their decked patio area to BBQ and will help us in any way needed. All they will need to 
know is any dates we are planning to this. 



 
 
 
 
 
TREASURER REPORT 
 
26/06/2025 - Account balance - £2,154.32 
26/06/2025 - Meeting Raffle - £10.00 
26/06/2025 - New Member payment - P. Roger - £15.00 
26/06/2025 - Gas Griddle purchased for County run and Club BBQ events - £200.00 
03/07/2025 - Account Balance to date - £1,979.32 
 
Still to be taken from the account is the money owed to Mark for the building of the site and 
the payment for the club's insurance. These two items will likely show on July’s statement. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT 
 
I would like to thank members who recently took the time to vote in the What's App chat to 
renew the club insurance. The cost and cover we receive has stayed the same as the 
previous year. The cost of the insurance is £215.24 which includes the insurance premium 
tax and administration charges. 
 

Classic car and tractor show at Dyfed Shire Horse farm Eglwyswrw, 5th of July, numerous 
attractions, cars tractors, lorries, stationary engines, displays, boot sale, stalls, farming 

demonstrations, haymaking, sheep shearing, fun dog show, horse harnessing, an 
interesting day for a family day out. 

Please see downloads for a leaflet with more information. 
 
 
The meeting raffle made - £10.00 
Winner – Roger Brace 

 
Our next meeting is – 31/07/2025. 8pm Whitland RFC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


